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NOTES OF THE ROTARY CLUB OF ROYAL HUA HIN (RCRHH): Monday 23rd March 2021 3rd 
Club Assembly 
 
Time:   12:00 to 14:00 hrs. 
 
Location: Amari Hotel and Spa Imagine Room. 

 
Attendance: 37 
Members: 25 
Guests: 12 
 
P Brian opened the meeting by calling for attendees to stand for the Thai National Anthem. 
 
P Brian then called SAA Rick Rees to introduce the guests. SAA Rick Introduced our guests from 
RC Hat Yai Nakarin 
 
The list of guests attending is shown below. 
 
President Weesuda sangkhakul   RC Hat Yai Nakarin 
PAG PP Penny Ritthikan    RC Hat Yai Nakarin 
PP Amornrat Buranaphan    RC Hat Yai Nakarin 
Rtn Metharin Pongratchtagaran   RC Hat Yai Nakarin 
Rtn Aida Ujeh     RC Hat Yai Nakarin   
Rtn Thongfai Chalee     RC Hat Yai Nakarin 
Rtn Jaroon Vajeesab     RC Hat Yai Nakarin 
Srisopanichkul, Panchote     RC Hat Yai Nakarin 
Suwan, Kantys      RC Hat Yai Nakarin 
Sanghakul, Prakij      RC Hat Yai Nakarin 
Norawij Keawvajesub     RC Hat Yai Nakarin 
Willem Pentersmann    Netherlands 
 
P Brian recapped on recent events: 
 

 2nd March Fellowship Evening El Toro Loco 
 

 3rd March All for One and One for All Baan Khlong School 
 

 8th March Vitallife Scientific Wellness Center. 
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P Brian then mentioned upcoming events: 

22nd   March Board Meeting 

23rd   March 3rd Club Assembly including a visit from Rotarians from our new sister club 
Hat Yai Nakarin 

30th March Weekly Meeting Samitivej Hospital 

P Brian welcomed the Members of RC Hat Yai 
Nakarin (RCHYN) our new Sister Club and 
explained that 9 members of the club had made the 
long journey here on Monday 22nd March. A social 
gathering was held at the Greenway Hua Hin Resort 
on Monday nights to welcome them to Hua Hin with 
members of the Board and Past Presidents 
attending. The proposal for the Sister Club came 
from Rotarian Patrick Franssen who with his wife 
was a former member of the club. 

Before dinner was served President Weesuda 
sangkhakul and PAG PP Penny Ritthikan presented 

P Brian Anderson with some wine and homemade balm. 

RCHYN received its charter certificate on the 8th July 1990 and currently has 19 members. 

President Weesuda sangkhakul stated she and her club looked forward to working together and 
thanked P Brian for the warm welcome their members had received.  

PAG PP Penny Ritthikan went onto talk about the 3 Sister clubs the RCHYN has in Malaysia and 
talked about the projects they have been involved in and looked forward to working with the 
RCRHH on joint projects in the future. 

PAG PP Penny Ritthikan went onto say she and the members were impressed with the 
educational projects we were involved in at the Phetchaburi Panyanukul School and Anuban Hua 
Hin School. 
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P Brian then asked P Weesuda and PAG PP Penny to join Immediate Past President Napa, 
President Elect Phil to exchange club banners and the memorandum of understanding between 
the two clubs. Following this exchange gifts were presented to all the club members of RCHYN by 
P Brian. 

 

 

P Brian then called upon Dr Keith Humphreys to 
talk about the TELK project. 

Dr Keith informed the meeting that the RCHYN 
had attended the Phetchaburi Panyanukul School 
that morning and had a clear understanding of 
what the project involved. 

Dr Keith went onto say that the TELK project was 
about teaching the teachers to fish, and not be 
given fish. Computers come in many forms 
however in his opinion they being used for listening 
to music, playing games or watching movies was not what they were designed for. 

Teaching the use of computers is teacher led, however Technology Enhanced Learning was : 

• A new concept of learning 

• It is NOT about learning to use computers 

• It is NOT about the teacher being the master of knowledge 

• It does NOT expect all students to have the same level of understanding to learn 

In Technology Enhanced Learning (TEL) the classroom is structured to allow children world 
access, self-determination and student collaboration.  

In 2015 UNESCO declared that by 2030 all students at school would be using the internet  
as the main source of self-directed learning TEL is an internationally accepted term that refers 
to the use of any style of computer to assist the development of an individual’s life-style. 

The explosion of iPhone and other similar devices means that most people have access to 
computers to guide their daily living.  

P Brian Thanked Dr Keith then called upon PE Phil Lawrence to talk about the RCRHH other 
projects. PE Phil apologised to the 
members and guests that he would 
have to rush through this as time 
was moving on. 
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With regards to “Thai Voices” and the Technology Enhanced Learning for Knowledge (TELK) this 
had been covered in the morning and the TELK would be covered in the afternoon. 

However, it was important to note that the RCRHH had recently proposed to pay 200,000 Thai 
Baht to establish a new website for the “Thai Voices” National Project. 

With regards the TELK project 2,364,271 THB had been spent so far on phases 1 to 3 of the 
project plan, and another 586,000 Thai Baht to complete phase 4 of the project. This money was 
already available. 

PE Phil went onto talk about the following projects: 

 Donation of Hearing Aids and Lunch for the Sotsuksa Thepperat School for the Deaf August 
2020 7,500 TB for the renovation of the hearing aids and 5000 TB for lunch. 

 Mercy House Foundation September 2020 New Lockers for Dormitory 5,600 Thai Baht. 

 Jungle Aid Student Sponsorship 18th September 2020- 20,000 TB 
 Artwork for the TELK Classroom 

November 2020 28,300 TB 
 World Polio Day Saturday 24th October 

5,500 TB 
 11th RCRHH Amateur Golf Classic 11th 

December Banyan Golf Club 
100,000,004 TB raised 

 Donation of Footballs 24th 
February 2021 5,340 TB 
 All for One and One for All 
Baan klong Noi Police Border 
School Pa La -U area with 
Stamford Rotoractors. 
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PE Phil finished the presentation stating the RCRHH had invested Thai Baht 1,966,121 so far in 
Rotary Year 2020/21. Further information can be found on the Rotary Club of Royal Hua Hin 
website. 

P Brian then called upon treasurer Peter Wydler to present the Financial Statement as of 21st 
March 2021. 
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Following the presentation Summarised the performance of the RCRHH by saying that although 
we have spent more money in the last 12 months, the income has also increased as it seems the 
larger the project the greater the attraction from investors to support these projects. 
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P Brian thanked Treasurer Peter. 

P Brian then called upon Rotarian Benjamas to inform 
the meeting of a recent Rotaractors project All for One 
and One for All 3. 

Benjamas informed the meeting that P Brian always 
keeps her 
to last. 

On 
Wednesday the 3rd March 2021 the young 
Rotaractors from Stamford International 
University under the guidance of Rotary Club 
Royal Hua Hin Youth Services Chair Benjamas 
Uamsa-Ard took their ‘All for One and One for All 3’ 
project to the Baan Klong Noi School which is a 
Police Border School located in the village of Baan 
Klong Noi in the rural area of Pa La -U and has 120 Children and 9 teachers. The children are 
mainly from the Karen speaking communities. 

11 Rotaractors from Stamford International University, 7 of Benjamas staff, and President Elect 
Phil Lawrence attended the event. 

Lunch of noodle soup and chicken was provided by the Rotary Club of Royal Hua Hin and was 
served to the students by the Rotoractors and STU staff. Whilst lunch was taken the STU band 
entertained the children and guests with a medley of Thai songs. 

After lunch work on the feed store to enclose the store with metal sheeting began in earnest and 
the project was completed on schedule by 16:30hrs that afternoon. 
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There being no other business lunch was called. 

Minutes by Scoop Lawrence.  


